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December 9, 2020 
 

Dear Rescue Staff and Families,  
 
Together we are working through ever evolving changes, and you and those we serve remain 
our primary concern. Our objective is to remain clear and timely with our communication with 
you.  
 
As expected, the State of California announced that the Greater Sacramento Region, which 
includes El Dorado County, will be under a regional stay-at-home order, effective 11:59 p.m. 
Thursday evening, December 10. The Greater Sacramento Region fell below the hospital 
intensive care unit (ICU) available capacity of 15%. This order will last for a minimum of three 
weeks.  
 
We wanted you to know that this does not directly impact our schools. Education remains an 
essential function, and our district will continue to make decisions at the local level and in close 
collaboration with the El Dorado County Public Health Department. The Rescue Union Board of 
Trustees will be discussing our plan for January at the December 15 Board meeting, as the 
situation in our community has changed significantly since the previous decision was made.  
 
We continue to be grateful for your resilience, your understanding, and support. Stay safe and 
be well.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Cheryl Olson, Superintendent 
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